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HEADLINES FROM  

Head Teacher 

Mr Miller MacDonald 

Attainment and achievement in 
2014 continued to be very high with 
over 60% of school leavers 
achieving levels of literacy and 
numeracy at National 5.  This is 
15% higher than our virtual 
comparator school and is 
testament to the hard work of 
pupils and staff.  We look forward 
to the 2015 exam results in August. 

The new course in Local Food 
Production starts in August 2015.  
The course is taught in 
partnership with UHI Lews Castle 
College.  Six students will study 
Animal Husbandry, Sustainable 
Food Production and Routes to 
Market. 

A financial expert from the Stewart 
Ivory Foundation offered advice to 
S6 on financial matters and officers 
from the RAF led several 
workshops for pupils.  I am grateful 
to the continued support of Include 
Us to organise these visits. 

Mr Murphy leaves his post of PT 
Mathematics and ICT this summer 
to return to the mainland.  Working 
with colleagues, Mr Murphy has 
introduced several Technology 
activities and assisted with Duke of 
Edinburgh Award Scheme in Sgoil 
Lionacleit.  I wish to thank Mr 
Murphy for his work and wish him 
every success in the future. 

Our School Improvement Plan 
sets out how we will continue to 
improve the school and the 
Standards and Quality Report 
sets out what we have achieved 
in 2014/15.  Both documents will 
be published on our website. 

I hope all pupils and staff have a 
relaxing and enjoyable holiday. 
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Pictured above: S1 pupils Zoe Wilkie and Catherine 

MacCormick outside the Scottish Parliament.  

Spell It Out Loud  

Pictured above back row: Cameron MacInnes S4, Heather MacKinnon S6, Mairi MacIntosh S5, Trinity 
Johnson S3, Marina Popova S3, DJ MacMillan S4 and Calum Fraser S5.   Front row: Shona Steele S2, 
Erin MacKinnon S2, Marion MacCorquodale S2 and Emilie Steele S2.  Inset: Calum Fraser S5, Paul 
Morrison S6 and DJ MacMillan S4.   Participated but not pictured: Owen Johnson S6, Uilleam Brass S3  
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Dr Connor Ryan and his colleague from the 

Hebridean Whale and Dolphin Trust

(pictured left),  visited the school on 14 th  

May armed with a life size inflatable 

Common Dolphin, some real tooth samples 

from a Sperm Whale to compare with 

much smaller porpoise teeth, and some 

baleen samples.   

The conservationists showed S2, S3 and 

S4 pupils how to identify different whales 

and dolphins by their appearance, 

behaviour and the noises they make.  Pupils 

were then challenged to identify cetaceans 

from video clips.  Finally pupils were 

invited to contribute their own sightings 

and observations to the live website which 

monitors numbers of different species in Hebridean waters.  It was surprising just how big some of the animals are, and hopef ully some 

of us will be able to contribute to this real time scientific research.     

              http://www.whaledolphintrust.co.uk/sightings -report -a-sighting.asp  

Unicef Fundraising Update:  

A Mile in Their Shoes.  
All pupils of Sgoil Lionacleit have recently been involved in a research 

and fundraising project to raise awareness of the work of the 

UNICEF charity.  In tutor groups S1, S2 & S3 researched the 

different countries that UNICEF is involved in.  One day a week in 

tutor we worked in groups gathering appropriate information and facts.  

We had an enjoyable time making flags and maps in the art room with 

the help of Mr Melynczuk whose help was much appreciated.  We were 

given the task of creating an informative display board with all the 

information we collected, our posters, flags, maps and power point 

presentations.  Some groups made foods from their chosen country.  

 On Saturday 18 th  April an Open Day was held in the school which was very 

well attended by parents who commented on both the displays and the delicious spread 

organised for afternoon tea by S5 pupils.  During the afternoon we took part in a fund 

raising activity A Mile In Their Shoes, where we covered a mile of the running track in 

some unusual way in recognition of the difficult lives some children are faced with.  

These activities raised a fantastic total of £745.53 for UNICEF.  In addition to the 

fundraising above, Guidance/English teacher Mrs Campbell contributed to the total by 

successfully completing the 2015 London Marathon and raising funds through 

sponsorship, bringing the grand total to £2610.  Well Done !  

        By Zoe Wilkie and Katie Walker S2  

Pictured above:  

 The Sgoil Lionacleit Gaelic Film Club has won another award, this time, for the 
national Thank You Film competition, part of a bigger event called 
Inspire>Aspire.  Following on from last yearôs prize-winning Commonwealth 
Games film, and this yearôs Film G nomination, it was recently announced that 
the group had won the award for Best Secondary School Film at the Thank You 
Film Awards.   

The group was tasked with producing a film in which they gave thanks to a 
community member or organisation.  The pupils in the group chose to make a 
film about Mrs Levack and her involvement with the Athletics Club which has 
had such a positive impact on so many people in the community since it began 
over 20 years ago.   

On the 16th June, an awards ceremony took place at the University of 
Glasgow.  Kevin Walker, a former pupil of Sgoil Lionacleit, represented the 
school at the ceremony.  The prize was a hand-held camera which will come in 
extremely useful for future film projects.   

The young film makers involved are:  Maria McGoldrick S2, Andrew Muncaster 
S2, Anna Campbell S3, Georgia MacMillan S3, Marc Lindsay S3, Innes 
MacRae S3, Kara Creighton S4 and Fiona MacDonald S5.  Each had key roles 
in all aspects of the film including the development of the initial idea, scripting, 
sound, production and editing.  The group is very thankful for the assistance 

given by Mary Ann Campbell (CNAG Development Officer) and Paul Steele (Island Youth Worker).   

Take Part In Live Research With The Whale And Dolphin Trust  

Awarded for  

Saying Thank You  
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Pictured right from the top: S6 pupils providing refreshments, S2 pupils highland dancing their way around the running track, S2 pupils  
with one of the research projects on display, and Mrs Campbell at the end of the London Marathon.  

Pictured above: Camera man Marc Lindsay S3, out on the running track 
filming some of the footage for the Thank You Award production.  
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